PORT ST MARY COMMISSIONERS
LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1985

Port St Mary Commissioners have submitted a Petition seeking approval ofthe Department
of Infrastructure:-

e Under Section 25 of the Local Government Act 1985to sell the Former Public Toilet
Block, Gellings Avenue, Port St Mary for the sum of £70,000 (seventy thousand
pounds).

Further information regarding the sale is available from the Commissioner’s Office, The
Promenade, Port St Mary, IM9 SDA or on www.portstmary.gov.im

The Petition will be considered by the Department of Infrastructure and any views on the
proposal should be submitted to the Petitions’ Officer, Local Government Unit, Strategy
Policy and Performance Division, Department of Infrastructure, Sea Terminal Building,
Douglas, IM1 2FR no later than noon on Friday 27t August 2021.

Dated this day 5t August2021.

Hayley Fargher
Clerk to the Commissioners

Planning application 21/00777/B is available on gov.im

Port St Mary Commissioners feel that this sale is in the best interest of the
ratepayers as the character of the building is being retained. The high costs
of the renovation required would have likely resulted in rate borne
borrowing.

There are public toilets available at the West side of the Town Hall which are
open from 6 am to 10 pm. These have disabled access and baby changing
facilities. There is CCTV on the entrance.



